
April 2025 
VOLUME LXIII  No. 8

www.MattapoisettWomansClub.org

PRESIDENT’S CORNER

Dear Club Members,

Kate Brown 
President, MWC

April is a month of contrasts, where warmth begins to take hold, yet 
remnants of winter still linger. It carries a sense of renewal, with flowers 
blooming, trees budding, and life returning in full force. Rain showers 
symbolize cleansing and growth, making April a time of transformation 
bringing us closer to summer. April is both a beginning and a bridge, 
urging us to embrace change while appreciating the present.

 The Mattapoisett Woman’s Club will close out its year on March 31. 
Then on April 1st we begin our time for renewed growth during the 
coming Club year. A lineup of recognizable events is already scheduled 
for the summer, starting with the Garden Group’s biennial Garden Tour 
on Saturday, June 28, and the Taste of the Town on Tuesday, July 15.   
As a cost-saving measure, the Executive Board decided to forego the Pie Sale this summer since what 
we spent in both money and man-hours overrode the amount we raised from the event where sales 
were very slow.

The Board has also been thinking about other possible 
events for the summer – a Family Day, a members’ picnic, 
a day at the beach, – and we invite you to send us your 
ideas! How about a hot day spent inside a cool movie 
theater or a Bingo game in the shade at Ned’s Point Park? 
What events come to your mind as you think SPRING and 
SUMMER? 

 April is truly a time of blossoms and new beginnings, so 
despite a few rainy days that are indeed headed our way, 
let’s all greet it with open arms and optimism about the 
months ahead!

Kate Brown 
MWC President

Spring in Mattapoisett! 

The MWC Garden Group has been busy  
planting around town! Read more on page 12. 

https://www.mattapoisettwomansclub.org/
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MWC News & Information

APRIL LUNCHEON MEETING 
APRIL 17TH   •  11:30 AM  •  WAMSUTTA CLUB, NEW BEDFORD 

Menu choices are due by April 11th.  Due are payable at this meeting. See page 5

My name is Rosemary Barrow, I was born in Newport, South Wales, UK.

I moved to the US in 2005, mostly, due to empty nest. I am married to Scott 
Barrow.  We have seven children between us, and seven grandchildren.

We lived in Dartmouth and, for a few years, ran a bed and breakfast on  
Airbnb, which we loved. When Scott retired, we moved to New Hampshire 
which, although beautiful, was too isolated for me. So, after seven years, we 
moved back to Massachusetts and found a home in Mattapoisett.

A good friend introduced me to the Zeiterion Theatre, and I became an usher 
and found that a few ushers are members of MWC. It was Roberta Oakley, 
who suggested that I might like to join the Mattapoisett Woman’s Club. I’m 
very glad I did and at the April meeting will be sworn in as the new Recording 
Secretary.

~ Rosemary Barrow

HOW I GOT TO THE MWC

REFLECTING ON A YEAR OF SUCCESS: OUR FINAL MEETING OF THE YEAR
As we gather for our last meeting of the year, we reflect on our achievements, challenges, and the progress 
we’ve made together. This year has been filled with hard work, collaboration, and meaningful growth, and 
we couldn’t have done it without the dedication of each and every member of our wonderful Club.

Throughout the year, we’ve reached significant milestones, from successful projects and new partnerships 
to improved processes and efficiency. These accomplishments highlight the commitment and determina-
tion that drive our organization forward. We’ve also faced challenges, but through resilience and teamwork, 
we’ve turned obstacles into opportunities for learning and improvement.

Our final meeting for the year serves as a chance to look back and set the stage for the year ahead. As we 
plan for the future, we remain focused on innovation, excellence, and fostering an environment where 
everyone can thrive. Your contributions have been invaluable, and we look forward to building on this mo-
mentum in the coming year.

As we close out this chapter, let’s take a moment to celebrate our collective efforts and express gratitude 
to everyone who contributed to our success. I wish you all wonderful spring and summer seasons and a 
well-deserved break. Here’s to an even more remarkable year ahead!

~ Kate Brown
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MWC News & Information

TAG SALE - SAVE THE DATE!
Just a reminder that the Tag 
Sale will be held on Satur-
day October 4 from 9-12 at 
the Ying parking lot. Save 
your treasures that are 
clean and saleable. Will 
you need a table or supply 
your own and be present at that table? Unsold 
items will go home with you! All items should 
be priced in even dollar amounts.  Much more 
information will be available as we get closer.  
Questions, call Linda Clifford 508-207-6572.

OXFORD CREAMERY CLOSING 
Club member Liz Ackerman and husband Ken 
have announced the sale of their very popular 
and famous Oxford Creamery on Route 6.  After 
22 years of hard work and dedication, they intend 
to limit their talents to operating their successful 
Oxcart Food Truck and Fairhaven’s West Island 
Creamery.

We’ll certainly miss them at Oxford Creamery 
but wish Liz and Ken some well-deserved time to 
“smell the roses” and continued success in serving 
the Southcoast with their delicious offerings. 

MWC NOMINATING COMMITTEE
The Nominating Committee is happy to report that we have nominations for all open positions. The  
general membership will vote for new members on April 17, 2025.  Assuming favorable votes, each mem-
ber will be sworn in at the Annual Meeting.  Current members will also be sworn in and re-take the oath.

The slate is as follows:

President:  Kate Brown (current President, one year term remains)

Vice President:  Robbin Peach (new member fulfilling the vacant position for one year)

Treasurer:  Beth Inglis (current member, re-taking the oath)

Assistant Treasurer:  Lois Ennis (current member, re-taking the oath)

Corresponding Secretary:  Diane Brown-Couture (current member, re-taking the oath)

Recording Secretary:  Rosemary Barrow (new member)

Director: Ann Tisdale (new member for 3-year term ending April 2028)

Note:  Ann will join Roxanne Bungert (term ending 2026) and Sandy Hering (term ending 2027) on the 
Board of Directors.

Auditor:  Jan Hubley (new member for 3-year term ending October 2027)

Note:  Jan will join Sherry Hoines (term ending October 2025) and Sue Mitchell (term ending October 
2026)    Mary Dermody will provide consulting services.

Thank you to all for ensuring the MWC continues to serve and thrive.  
We couldn’t do it without you!

Sue Mitchell 
Chair MWC Nominating Committee
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In the fall of 1941, just months before Pearl  
Harbor was bombed and the United States was 
drawn into WWII, 75 women organized the Mat-
tapoisett Woman’s Club and signed their original 
charter. To best reflect their purpose and goals of 
the Club, the women chose the objectives of Civic, 
Social, Education and Philanthropic.

The Mattapoisett Woman’s Club has been a robust 
and active group ever since with an average of  
100 members over the past 84 years. This fall, 
2024, the Executive Board called for an ad-hoc 
committee to review the objectives and for a mis-
sion statement to be drawn up as a way to better 
articulate the organization’s principles and what 
it strives to achieve, serving as a guiding light for  
decision-making and a unifying energy for its 
members.

In October, a committee began to meet weekly  
to accomplish this, going back to the board in  
November and December for discussion and  
revision of its emerging mission statement and 
goals. The membership was included in this pro-
cess at the Club’s January and February meetings.

On March 20, 2025, history was created again at 
the monthly meeting, with votes cast to accept the  
Mission Statement by 63 votes to 3!  In this way, 
we strengthen the purpose and goals of the Club 
and honor those visionary founding women in 
1941, who endeavored to create an organization 
that would make a difference in the lives of our 
community’s women.

MWC News & Information

MISSION STATEMENT PASSES  
AT MARCH LUNCHEON MEETING

Mission Statement
In its quest to uplift women, 

the Mattapoisett Woman’s Club  
inspires, empowers  

and challenges all to grow. 

Goals 
 

Social:   
To provide opportunities to connect with 
others in a warm, friendly, kind and car-

ing atmosphere.

Civic:  
To support and participate in local civic 

responsibilities and activities.

Philanthropic:  
To promote the well-being of others 

through gifts of time, money and talent.

Education:  
To offer entertaining activities  

and educational programs to encourage 
lifelong learning.

Community Outreach:  
To work in the community to build  

relationships, cultivate participation, 
access, equality and joy.
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Following are applications for the Club’s Annual Dues, an additional donation to the Club’s activities 
and the Annual Luncheon. You can combine the amounts and pay with one check.  
$25 for Dues, $30 for Luncheon, plus an additional amount if you wish to donate.

Return in hand or by mail with your check payable to:
Mattapoiset Woman’s Club, P.O. Box 1444, Mattapoisett, MA 02739
or to: Lois K. Ennis, 5 Pine Island Road, Mattapoisett MA 02739-2125

 
2025 2026 DUES NOTICE

Name: __________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________

Mailing Address: __________________________________
Tel. No: ____________________ Cell phone: ____________________

Email: _________________________________________

Indicate correction if different than printed in membership booklet. 

Dues By Law:
Art IV Sec. 1:  The annual dues shall be $25.00 payable in advance at the annual meeting.  

New members admitted after January First shall pay $25.00  
and be credited for the upcoming fiscal year.

Sec. 2:  Members whose dues remain unpaid after the annual meeting shall be notified  
by the Assistant Treasurer, and after July 1st shall be regarded  

as having voluntarily withdrawn from the club.

ANNUAL LUNCHEON AT THE WAMSUTTA CLUB, NEW BEDFORD
THURSDAY, APRIL 17, 2025

Reservations will not be accepted after April 11.

Fee for the luncheon is $30. Select your menu choice from list below.
All entrees are served with a Garden Salad, Rice Pilaf, Seasonal Fresh Vegetable,

coffee/tea, rolls, and Apple Crisp for dessert. 

___Baked New Bedford Scrod   ___Beef Steak Tips   ___Chicken Marsala

Arrive any time after 11:30 a.m. Lunch Served at 12:30 pm

ADDITIONAL DONATION
If you wish to support any subgroup or the Club you may do so here.  

Please add  the amount of your donation on your check  
and indicate in the memo file the amount and where you wish to donate the money.



6

March Luncheon Meeting
Our March meeting was filled with sparkle and 
content. From Hostess Sue Mitchell’s table set-
tings of Top Hats, magic wands, stuffed animals 
and playing cards, we knew it would be a fun time.  
Thanks to her committee who prepared a sumptu-
ous, delicious meal with plenty of leftovers.

President Kate Brown turned over the business 
meeting to Past President Sandy Hering who is 
this month’s “acting Vice President.”  Sandy intro-
duced Emerson Gonet, ORRHS, whom our Club  
sponsored for Girls’ State. Emerson told of her 
valued experiences during her time representing 
Massachusetts.

A very important issue at this meeting was a vote 
regarding the new Mission Statement and Goals 
for our Club. Ballots were handed out and counted,  
revealing overwhelming acceptance of the State-
ment. Congratulations to the hard-working  
committee who fashioned them. Votes were 
also cast for accepting the Treasurer’s 2025-2026  
Budget Proposal, donations to our charitable  
organizations and to sponsor another candidate  
to Girls’ State. Sue Mitchell of the Nominating  
Committee gave a slate of new officers who will 
be sworn in at our April meeting, stating that the  
position of Vice President had yet to be filled.  
Robbin Peach promptly volunteered from the  
audience, filling that position.

Our entertainment was magician Dennis  
Blanchard who dazzled us with wonder and 
amazement.  Some of our members added to the 
magic by wearing sparkling, glitzy outfits, adding 
to the fun.

More photos on page 7
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Peg Olney
Literature Group Chair, 
Ladies Choice Publisher 

1998 - 2018 & Current Editor

Literature Group
The April meeting of the Literature Group will be on Wednesday, April 9 and it 
will be the last book discussion meeting for this Club year. The Morning Group 
will meet at the home of Marianne Hickey, 52 County Road, Unit 2, at 9:30 am 
and the Afternoon Group will meet at the home of Ann Tisdale, 83 Green Street, 
Fairhaven at 1:00 pm. The book we are reading is “Trade Wind” by M. M. Kaye.

The May meeting on Wednesday, May 14 will be a field trip for everyone. We 
will meet at the Millicent Library in Fairhaven for a tour at 10:00 am plus a walk 
around Fairhaven Center if there is extra time before we go to lunch at Bocca at 
Noon. Sign-ups will be at the April meeting.

Questions? Contact Peg Olney, pegolney@verizon.net or 508-758-2531

~ Peg Olney

GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

When Boston bluestocking Hero Athena Hollis travels to Zanzibar to visit her uncle, an American consul, 
she arrives filled with self-righteousness and bent on good deeds. She believes that slavery is wrong and 
determined to do what she can to stop it. But she soon finds that maintaining her ideals is not so easy.

Then she meets Rory Frost, a cynical, wicked, shrewd and good-humored trader in slaves. What is Hero to 
make of him and of her feelings for him?

Social Cocktail Group 
On Saturday, March 1, a small group of members and guests  
gathered at the lovely home of Robin Lepore and enjoyed time 
together.  Thank you, Robin, for your warm hospitality.

Many of you have enjoyed these socials and some have come  
forward to host. The next gathering should be scheduled for late 
May or early June but thus far there is no hostess. Remember, the 
hostess provides the location, paper goods, etc., while members 
bring appetizer and beverage of choice.  It really is a simple way to 
entertain. All of that said, won’t you open your home for conversa-
tion and socializing? I await your phone call… 508-207-6572.

~ Linda Clifford

mailto:pegolney%40verizon.net?subject=Literature%20Club
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MWC Knitting and Handicraft group will hold its monthly gathering on Thursday, 
April 24th from 2-4pm. We will meet at The Yarn Lady shop in Fairhaven. It’s  
located at 144 Huttleston Ave in Fairhaven, between Gene’s Seafood and Palace 
Pizza. You will see their big pink sign in front, and there is lots of parking in the 
back. The store has a lovely room in the rear with comfy seats at a large table 
with great lighting for knitting, crafting, and conversation.

If you are looking for a project, there’s no better place to visit. The Yarn Lady shop 
offers a myriad of creative project ideas and supplies. We hope you can join us.  
You can RSVP or direct any inquiries to Bobbie Oakley at oakleyr@comcast.
net.  We welcome new members and friends; give it a try! Bring your projects 
and join us for a pleasant, creative, and conversational afternoon.

~ Marie Rottler & Bobbie Oakley

Knitting & Hand Crafts 

Marie Rottler
Knitting & Hand Crafts Chair

GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

Bridge Group   
Our March bridge games were held at Betty Parker’s who delighted us with 
her many delicious snack items.  It’s hard to focus on bridge hands when 
you have such a lovely view of Mattapoisett harbor from Betty’s home.

Thanks to Pat Goss, Bobbie Ketchel and Barb Van Inwegen for subbing.  We wish Carolyn Price happy heal-
ing from her recent hip surgery. 

If you’d like to be on our list of substitute players, please contact Elaine Grant, grant5687@comcast.net

~ Elaine Grant

Mah Jongg 
Wednesdays, 1:00 pm   Council On Aging (COA), 17 Barstow Street

It’s the Mah Jongg New Year!  Each year on April 1st we switch to a new card.  So, April is the best time to 
get back to or to try Mah Jongg.  All the players, both experienced and new, will be learning all the new 
hands at the same time.

If you’ve tried Mah Jongg before, but are looking for a simpler way to learn, or you’ve never tried Maj Jongg, 
but would like to learn, just reach out to Mary Dermody to enroll in New Simpler Lessons. marydermody@
me.com or (610) 937-7455   NOTE: The general public is welcome and encouraged to attend.   
Sponsored by Mattapoisett Woman’s Club and the Mattapoisett COA.

To order your new card. Go to www.nationalmahjonggleague.org The official arbitrator and source of all 
things Mah Jongg!

• STANDARD size card is $14 (including shipping and handling). 
• LARGE size card is $15 (including shipping and handling).

Remember: Proceeds from the sales of the League’s Official Rule Cards go directly to charitable 
organizations across the country.

mailto:oakleyr%40comcast.net?subject=
mailto:oakleyr%40comcast.net?subject=
mailto:grant5687%40comcast.net?subject=
https://www.nationalmahjonggleague.org/
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GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

Garden Group
The Garden Group will meet on April 2nd at 10 AM in the library. We’ll start 
with a short business meeting, followed by “the main course”.

It’s our eagerly awaited annual food event with Chef Colby Rottler, a private 
chef and graduate of the Johnson & Wales culinary program. He’ll prepare 
delicious dishes for us to sample while demonstrating cooking techniques 
and discussing the ingredients he uses to create the special dishes for  
our group.

During our hands-on meeting in March, members planted 20 pots of cannas. These are currently  
growing in Sandy’s greenhouse and should be ready to be fostered by mid-April.

We invite any Club member to volunteer to host one or two plants at her home. They require minimal 
care: just weekly watering and a few hours of sunshine each day.

If you’re interested, please contact Sandy Hering or Cindy Turse.  
Thank you!

~ Cindy Turse

The Garden Group May Luncheon is scheduled for 
May 7th at 10 AM in the Friends Meeting House.  
In keeping with our tradition, this will be a potluck 
luncheon.  

Prior to lunch, members of the group will create 
small flower arrangements to deliver to our house-
bound members. Please contact Cindy Turse if you 
are aware of anyone who might appreciate some 
surprise sunshine in their day.
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GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

Garden Group

Three members of the Garden Group attended the  
Attleboro Arts Museum Flower Show on March 21st. 
They enjoyed live guitar music alongside a nature-themed  
art exhibition featuring floral, landscape, and wildlife  
subjects. The show’s overall theme was “Pollinator Party”.

The June in Bloom garden tour will occur on 
June 28th, rain or shine. Volunteering is open to  
everyone, not just Garden Group members 
and we need a lot of help for this major event.  
It’s a great way to support our Club’s fundraising  
efforts.

If you’re interested in volunteering for a couple 
of hours—or more—in one of the beautiful gar-
dens on our tour, please contact Cindy Turse. As a  
reminder, the locations of the gardens will remain 
a secret until the day of the tour.

We also encourage club members to support 
the Mattapoisett Woman’s Club by purchasing a 
ticket or two for the tour. This fundraiser directly  
supports our scholarships, programs, and  
community outreach initiatives.
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GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

MWC Walking Group
Despite some cold and windy weather, the MWC Walking  
Group was able to do a few Friday walks in March. Members 
walked the Mattapoisett Bike Path, Fairhaven Bike Path, and 
Pease’s Point. Sunny days and beautiful ocean views were  
enjoyed and appreciated on each walk. We live in a lovely place 
and are fortunate to have access to so many beautiful areas. 

Our last walk in March was through the Bay Club led by Mary 
Dermody. If you'd like to join our walks, contact Sue Mitchell 
for further information.

Garden Group

Spring in Mattapoisett!

Have you spotted any signs of spring around Mattapoi-
sett yet? Perhaps you’ve heard the birds singing, no-
ticed crocuses and daffodils blooming, or even heard 
frogs peeping.

You might also have seen the updated flower boxes 
at the Mattapoisett USPS and the Mattapoisett Free 
Public Library, all thanks to the hard work and creative 
designs of Garden Group members Jane Howard, Kris 
Brammer, Liz Lynch, and Vanessa Neely.

Ladies Who Lunch
“Where culinary creativity meets impeccable service!” said a restaurant reviewer of a well-known dining 
spot in Spain. And after today’s outing with the Ladies Who Lunch, we all said the same about the new 
Candela Cucina restaurant in New Bedford. Our dining experience there was outstanding because every-
thing—the atmosphere, the service, and the food—was magnificent!  We all agreed that it was probably 
our best outing to date!  
What was formerly Candleworks has become Italian-flavored, and I mean in more ways than just the 
food. First, you are welcomed into the restaurant by an eye-catching dining room with a sophisticated 
casual air. After you are seated, you immediately meet your server, an on-the-spot, just when you need 
her young woman who anticipates your every need and knows the menu – and the restaurant – inside 
and out! Finally, the food was, suffice it to say, in a word, fantastic. 
We were a small group, and the room, the pace of the service, and each bite being a bit more delicious 
than the last easily made for lively, enjoyable conversation where everyone got to know the others just a 
little bit better, all of which made the entire afternoon well worth the trip. 
We will have to get back to you on our next foray into the greater New Bedford restaurant scene, but do 
put the last Wednesday in April, the 30th, on your calendar now so you can join the Ladies Who Lunch in 
another exciting adventure!  Suggestions for locations to visit are always welcome! 
Kate Brown
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Great Decisions 
Our final meeting of the Mattapoisett 
Woman’s Club 2025 Great Decisions  
program found our group expressing  
renewed strength through the eyes of 
our guest speaker, Charlotte Van Voorhis,  
Community Engagement Manager of  
Envision Resilience, Corp., since 2023. A 
Yale graduate with a B.A. in American Stud-
ies and Sociolinguistics, she is currently 
pursuing her master’s degree in English at 
Middlebury’s Bread Loaf School of English.

Each year Charlotte assembles the local advisory committee to help match 
university teams of student architects with local experts for their designs.

In March 2024 several of our group attended the “Envision Resilience Exhibi-
tion: designs for Living and Rising Seas”, held at the New Bedford Art Museum 
sponsored by “Remain Nantucket,” a philanthropic organization that partners 
with city planners and design teams of student architects, institutions, and 
universities to help face climate challenges. The Exhibition featured “propos-
als of student designs demonstrating how infrastructure, housing, neighbor-
hoods, and shorelines might be altered to cope with the ongoing challenges 
presented by climate change.”

Having Charlotte discuss our chapter on International Cooperation on Climate 
Change and explore what it means for a resilient future in urban and coastal 
communities brought us the assurance of hope with a bright future. 

Thanks to all for your participation and eagerness to contribute to the success of our Community Educa-
tional Outreach program. You have been extremely generous to me this year and the years prior in your 
comments and appreciation.

I again personally thank the Co-Chairs Ellen Stone, Anne and Art Layton for their assistance and support 
in keeping Great Decisions afloat this year.

Many thanks to Susan Pizzolato, Interim Library Director, her staff Ann Shattle, Library Technician,  
Amanda Lawrence, Adult Services/Reference Librarian, and Kevin Thompson, Head Children’s Librarian. 
They were all invaluable to the smooth running of the eight-week program.

Many thanks to Marianne Hickey and Nancy Holland for their continued supply of coffee, tea, and  
refreshments.  I also appreciate the great photography of Robert Van Inwegen.

The Mattapoisett Woman’s Club has kept this Foreign Policy program alive for over fifty years. We follow 
a text of eight Topic chapters with references and suggested readings and resources on each chapter 
with a companioned DVD. We donate to the Library any funds collected from fees that are left over. We 
also donate the text books and DVDs for the Library Collection.

Ellen P. Flynn 
Co-chair and Past President MWC

GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

 

Charlotte Van Voorhis 
Photos: Richard Van Inwegen
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Mama Mahina’s Chinese Chicken Salad 
As served at the MWC meeting on March 20, 2025

Ingredients:

1 whole shredded roasted chicken cooked by your favorite local store

1 head of Napa cabbage - sliced crosswise

1 bunch green onions - chopped

1 bunch fresh cilantro - leaves only, chopped

1-2 shredded carrots 

Topping:

1 package of slivered almonds

1 tsp. sesame oil

1 package somen or ramen noodles – smashed (use a rolling pin or meat tenderizer to 
crush the noodles in the package)

Brown the noodles and the almonds mixed with 1 tsp. of sesame oil in a very large frying 
pan. The noodles brown more slowly than the almonds, so after a couple of minutes, mix 
the almonds in. The browning moves quickly. I start the noodles on high and then drop 
the heat to medium, stirring constantly.

Save the seasoning packet for the dressing.

Dressing: (Make 1-2 days ahead and refrigerate)

1/2 C. rice vinegar

1/2 C. canola oil 

1 tsp. sesame oil

3 TBSP oyster sauce

3 TBSP sugar (I added another tsp. of sugar)

salt & pepper to taste - probably 1/2 tsp. salt and 1/3 tsp. pepper

1 packet of seasoning from the Ramen noodles

Before tossing the salad, I add half of the noodle mix to the ingredients and then the 
dressing. Toss. Before serving, I top the salad with the rest of the almonds and noodles.
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Officers
President 

Kate Brown

Vice President 
TBA

Recording Secretary 
Rosemary Barrow

Corresponding  
Secretary 

Diane Brown-Couture

Treasurer 
Beth Inglis

Assistant Treasurer 
Lois K. Ennis

Board of Directors 
2025 Linda Clifford 

2026 Roxanne Bungert 
2027 Sandra Hering

Standing Committees 
Members of  

Executive Board

Publicity 
Bethany Cuoto

Facebook Cindy Turse 
Ladies’ Choice Elaine Grant 

Proofreader Peg Olney 
Website Kate Brown

Ladies’ Choice Publisher 
Debra Nettles

Photographer 
Ann Tisdale

Hospitality 
Erin Burlinson 

Program 
Eileen Marum 
Gail Roberts

Historian 
Gail Roberts

Membership Committee  
Sharon Doyon 
Dottie Schwarz

 Special Committees 

Great Decisions 
Co-chairs 

Ellen P. Flynn 
Ellen O. Stone 

Ann and Art Layton

Greetings & Remembrances  
Linda Clifford

Scholarship Committee 
2024-2025  Jan Hubley 

2025-2026 Alice Openshaw 
  2026-2027  

Diane Brown-Couture

Audit Committee 
2025 Sherry Hoines 
2026 Sue Mitchell 
2027 Jan Hubley

Technology, Data  
& History Storage 

Sandy Hering 
Beth Inglis 

Gail Roberts 
Blaise Simpson

 Ad Hoc Community  
Engagement 

Katherine Gaudet 
Sandy Hering 

Kristen McCormack 
Kate Brown

Social Activities 

Bridge 
Elaine Grant

Garden Group 
Cindy Turse

Knitting  
& Hand Crafts  
Marie Rottler 

Bobbie Oakley

Ladies Who Lunch 
Kate Brown

Literature Group 
Peg Olney

Mah Jongg 
Mary Dermody

Social Cocktail Group 
Open

Walking Group 
Sue Mitchell

Join our  
FACEBOOK Group 

to keep informed of all  
MWC news & events!

JOIN NOW!

https://www.facebook.com/groups/MattWomansClub
https://www.facebook.com/groups/MattWomansClub
https://www.facebook.com/groups/MattWomansClub
https://www.facebook.com/groups/MattWomansClub
https://www.facebook.com/groups/MattWomansClub

